St John's C of E Infant School Newsletter 20th June 2025

Latest News

We have had a super couple of weeks, lots of learning, school trips, maypole dancing and country dancing. We met our new rabbits for a forest school session and watched Badger Class perform their last assembly as a class.

However, there are still more things ahead. Wednesday 25th June is our annual sports day, which currently has good weather predicted. On Wednesday we meet families on the recreation ground at 12.30 so that we can shelter in the shade of the trees for a picnic lunch. This will fuel and hydrate the children for their afternoon. If you are unable to attend, please let us know and staff will picnic with the children. If you make arrangements with another family for your child to eat with them, also let us know so we can safely hand them over with your permission. Once we have eaten, we will relocate to the school field. Shelter in the school field is minimal so please be mindful and ensure you and all spectators are protected from the sun. Reapplying your child's sunscreen at the picnic is also advisable. The PTA is having a refreshment stand this year. We aim to finish at or before 3pm and will walk any children back that are attending afterschool clubs. At the end we ask parents to come to where the class is sitting, and we will hand them over to you.

Do go online and look at the options for the class photographs you should have received this week.

Have a great weekend.



2025

25th June—Sports Day & picnic @ 12. 30

4th July—Fox class assembly

4th July—Yr 2 Singing Spree

5th July—School summer fair

8th July—Rabbit class assembly

18th July—Leaver's service and last day of term @ 2PM

SUMMER HOLIDAYS

3rd Sept—INSET DAY

4th Sept—Start of term

19th Sept-Yr 2 to

Edgeborough football
24th Sept—School photos
23rd Oct—Last day of term
24th Oct—INSET DAY

For these and other dates. Online Calendar







"Do to others as you would have them do to you."
—Luke 6:31

Values News

This term we think about friendship. We all need to connect with others. Wouldn't the world be a wonderful place if we were all good friends? If we were all kind to our neighbors.

We have been looking at what makes a good friend, as well as reflecting about whether we are a good friend to others.

This week we read a story about whether you have to choose one best friend or whether you can have many friends who you like for different reasons. Maybe it is kind to talk about why someone is a good friend rather than calling one person a better friend than another?

How many good friends do you have? Are you a good friend to them?



Celebrate Success

Recent star learners are:

In Rabbit Class - Grace, Monty & Harvey

In Fox class - Max E & Jacob

In Badger - Olivia W, Charlotte S & Lily

Well done Everyone !!!!









PTA News



Thank you all for supporting our St John's fete stall on Saturday.

Onwards to the ST John's School Fete next on 5th July
Please do help and support the organisers who do need people to
volunteer.

If you haven't signed up yet, do sign up to help.

If you are attending the fete then please do plan to help for half an hour. We cannot host these events if we do not have the volunteers to help run the event.

If you are unable to attend on the day do contact the PTA to ask what can you do to help before the event.

Wouldn't it be great if your children helped, while you run the stall.

It is a great experience for them to volunteer as well.











As of September 2024 there are new school attendance guidelines from the DFE. <u>DFE</u> <u>quidelines</u>

Please see attached to this weeks email the <u>new attendance policy</u>. There is also a new request for absence form to complete if your child is having time off from school for anything other than illness or a medical appointment.

You may find this NHS website page useful for information about school attendance. <u>Is my child too ill for school?</u>



Safeguarding

Safeguarding

If you are concerned about the safeguarding of a child at any time, please contact Surrey children's single point of access C-SPA on

:0300 470 9100

For out of hours see our website.

During school hours you can contact the school Safeguarding leads Mrs. Stevens or Mrs. Ireland **DSL@stjohns- farnham.surrey.sch.uk** or

telephone 01428 713216

Headlice

Please keep checking your child's hair regularly so that we may reduce/ remove the cases of headlice. Treating once is not enough, regular checks are necessary by everyone.



Hello!

Welcome to Mindworks Surrey, the new emotional wellbeing and mental health service for children and young people in Surrey.





Year 2 PE with Coach Sam New equipment fun!

Go to our event gallery for Maypole and Country dancing pictures.











Our Community



ACTION PACKED DAYS OF SPORT, ART, COOKING, GAMES AND SO MUCH MORE! SIGN UP TO RESERVE YOUR PLACE FOR ONE DAY OR THE WHOLE WEEK!

SCAN THE QR CODE BELOW TO BOOK NOW!

LOWER ROAD, GRAYSWOOD, HASLEMERE SURREY, GU27 2DR

8.30-5.30PM*

PICNIC STYLE LUNCH ADD-ON AVAILABLE FOR ONLY £4



Child under 4? check out our summer early years camp instead...

£40.00 per day or, £80.00 for 2 days £100.00 for 3 days £120.00 for 4 days £140.00 for 5 days





Registration and booking essential.

Places are limited.

Email care@thehen-house.com for more information

*8am-6pm available for only £6 ex

Did you know we accept Childcare Vouchers and Tax Free Childcare payments?









Our Community

We are still looking for a Crossing Patrol Officer who could support the children safely across Barford Lane in the morning and afternoon.

Surrey County Council

would accept a job share for this position. For more details <u>Click here</u>

St John's C of E Infant
School
Barford Lane
Churt
Farnham
Surrey
GU10 2JE

Phone: 01428 713216

E-mail: office@stjohnsfarnham.surrey.sch.uk

